V Sep 14 D2 11:04a

Sepulveda Basin Wildlife Consortium
Minutes August 27, 2002

Attending were Glenn Bailey, Steve Hartman, Muriel Kotin, Joyce MacKinnon, Chair
Rosemc rie White, and Sandy Wohlgemuth.

The issue is the request from San Fernando Valley Audubon for $2,500 for the
environmental education program for the 2002 - 2003 school year. The Consortium
has apgroximately $39,000 presently.

Steve H supports the request but also encouraged Muriel to seek grants from
foundarions. She will. Glenn agreed but investigated and thinks that this could be
difficult for now. He would like us to prioritize the needs for the consortium funds.
Rosemarie would like to stipulate that if Muriel is to return to the Consortium for
future funds, she indicate what attempts she has made for matching funds at that
time. Clenn has discussed with Margo Murman the possibility of asking the
education coordinator to help make grant applications.

It was moved, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the request for
$2,50C for the education program for 2002-2003.

It was also moved, seconded and passed unanimously to request the RCD to
help us raise funds. Rosemarie and Glenn will coordinate on her sending a
letter -0 RCD.

The possibility of meeting at 6:00 p.m. before the September Steering Committee
meetinc to discuss membership and priorities updates. (This was later overridden
by scheduling a tour of the Wildlife Area for Trevor Daley.)

Submit-ed (with great appreciation for the support by the Consortium) by

Muriel 5. Kotin




